INFRARED INTERPRETER’S DAILY LOG
	Incident Name:
Bearskin
ID-BOF-000776
	IR Interpreter(s):
Jeff ‘Bunk’ Twiss
jeff_twiss@fws.gov
	Local Dispatch Phone:
208-384-3400
Boise Dispatch

	Interpreted Size:
3196 ac
Growth last period:
2373 ac

	Flight Time:
01:55 MDT
Flight Date:
08/29/2017
	Interpreter(s) location:
Gautier, MS
Interpreter(s) Phone:
228-219-3937
	GACC IR Liaison:
Nate Yorgason
GACC IR Liaison Phone:
435-590-1107
	National Coordinator:
Jan Johnson
National Coord. Phone:
208-870-5066

	Ordered By:
ID-BOF
208-384-3400
	A Number:
A-10
	Aircraft/Scanner System:
N144Z/Phoenix
	Pilots/Techs:
Boyce, Johnson, Navarro

	IRIN Comments on imagery:
Good, clear imagery.  One strip.
	Weather at time of flight:
NWS weather station NW of the fire reported mostly clear skies.
	Flight Objective:
Heat detection & mapping

	Date and Time Imagery Received by Interpreter:
08/29/2017 03:00 MDT
	Type of media for final product:
PDF Maps, shapefiles, Word doc (this log).
Digital files sent to:
http://ftp.nifc.gov/incident_specific_data/great_basin/2017_Incidents/Bearskin/IR/20170829/

	Date and Time Products Delivered to Incident:
[bookmark: _GoBack]08/29/2017 06:00
 MDT



	

	Comments /notes on tonight’s mission and this interpretation:

Imagery was excellent.  No issues with interpretation.   Halo effect was noted at several locations along the west side of the fire.
I started with the previous Heat Perimeter.  The fire has made a big run to the west and southwest, and moved across the South Fork of Deer Creek.  The fire was never able to do much in the meadows to the east, and now it has moved south of the meadows.  It would still have to cross Bearskin Creek to move east.

There is Intense Heat throughout the west side of the fire, and in a few locations on the east side.  There is Scattered Heat and Isolated Heat Sources throughout the east side of the fire.

There are Isolated Heat Sources on both sides of the fire, generally in drainages or meadows. 
Please let me know if there are any questions, concerns, or requests.  I appreciate any feedback on the mapping.
Thank you,
Jeff ‘Bunk’ Twiss
228-219-3937
jeff_twiss@fws.gov




